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We pray that each one of you had a wonderful Christmas and that the New Year 2013 will be filled with the marvelous 

Grace of our LORD, the LORD JESUS CHRIST. 

During the past months we have seen those that are coming grow in the Lord and becoming faithful. Over the past 

weeks we have had a new person in church each Sunday. Please pray for Julian, Isaias, Walfre, Balento, Marcos, 

Gregorio, Jose and Amienta. Pray as we go out to win the lost.  We see the sins that most of the Latinos are slaves to. 

When they are not working they are drinking. Many have a wife and children back in the country they came from. Now, 

they also have a wife and children here. What a mess! Only Christ can change their lives and only in Christ is there hope. 

Please pray. 

The jail ministry is doing well. There have been over twenty-five men come out of their cells to hear the gospel. 

Sometimes they have lock down and I am unable to get in. Today I found out they have moved many of them to another 

jail down south or sent some back to their country. However, I had eight today and one of them asked Christ to save 

him! 

All of the ministries in La Paz, Bolivia are doing well. They are presently getting ready for VBS. We are looking forward to 

seeing them this year. I just finish talking to Pastor Antonio and he said that the bus that was purchased for the church in 

Ovejuyo has been used for every service and has been a great help in getting folks to church and seeing them come to 

know Christ as their Lord. Yes, the bus is old, yet it has done the job!  There are repairs that need to be done. The gas 

tanks need to be changed (uses natural gas), tires, the engine needs to be rebuilt and some other smaller repairs. It will 

take $1000-$1200 to make the bus safe. We are praying that we can send the funds to Pastor Antonio the first part of 

next month. Please pray, and if you are able to help just mark it “bus help”. 

We rejoice that our health is a lot better. Our family is growing, with this year bringing two new great grandsons.  One 

will be added this month and one in March. 

Thank you for your love for Christ and the desire to get His name out to the lost. This is happing because of your 

faithfulness in support and prayers.  
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